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May 2, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance to amend county code Chapter 2.73 that does three things:  

1. Removes 2.73.050(B) – Current code allows Jail Health Services (JHS) to collect a five-dollar copay for medical care.  

a. While this provision has been in place for a number of years, the revenue generated by the copay has been minimal (an average of $36,000 per year), partly because inmates do not have the funds to pay the fee.  

b. In addition, the costs associated with collecting the revenue (mostly staff time) are almost entirely offset by the amount collected.  

c. The National Commission on Correctional Health Care (NCCHC), the body who accredits health care in jails and prisons, has an accreditation standard that indicates that all inmates should receive care regardless of ability to pay and that facilities that charge a fee for care impede access.    

d. Finally, the decision to discontinue the copay aligns with the County’s Equity and Social Justice strategies in that fees like this may have a disproportionate impact on minorities. All inmates will be provided medical care regardless of their ability to pay.  
2. Removes 2.73.050(C) – Current code provides for a fee schedule for a “special detention center” known as the North Rehabilitation Facility (NRF). References to NRF fees should be removed since NRF closed effective October 31, 2002.  
3. Recodifies 2.73.050 in K.C.C. Title 4A to align it with other County fee provisions.
This legislation aligns with the King County Strategic Plan Justice and Safety Goal supporting safe communities and accessible justice systems; Service Excellence Goal of delivering services that are responsive to community needs; and Financial Stewardship Goal of exercising sound financial management and building King County’s long-term fiscal strength. This legislation required minimal staff time and cost to produce.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact William Hayes, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-477-2801.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Acting Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Hayes, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
